
P.O. Box 14574 - Fort Lauderdale, Florida  33302-4574   (954) 764-7291 

Donald T. Glenn, Jr. CMC
Certified Management Consultant 

July 31, 2022 

Board of Adjustment 

Brevard County 

Planning and Development 

2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 

Melbourne, Florida  32940 

PZ#: 22V00012 

Board of Adjustment; 

Thank you for your time and consideration for this matter. 

Am the homeowner at 1521 Valley Forge Lane, 32940, at IRCC (corner of my house is about 50 yards across the 

street from the current bocce and shuffleboard courts) and a tennis player. 

Am vehemently opposed to the variance request PZ#: 22V00012. 

The proposed variance request is ill advised, planned, and timed. 

Ill-advised: 

1) Am not aware that any of the property owners immediately adjacent, tennis players, bocce and shuffleboard

players were contacted formally as groups during the process, so far, for their input, comments, and

suggestions.

2) Will adversely affect “quality of life” for homeowners on two sides by moving activity and noise too much

closer to homes.

3) Adjacent home property values will drop accordingly.

Ill-planned: 

1) Are trying to cram “too much into too small an area” (flow congestion, not pleasing to the eye, and

uncomfortable feeling).

2) Pickleball noise is not something a homeowner, other sports players, or people at the pool want to have

disturb the enjoyment of their home, activity, and/or relaxation (a serious problem for the sport).
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3) Not enough green space. 

 

4) Not enough walkway access for tennis, pickleball, bocce and shuffleboard. 

 

5) Not enough space between (a) tennis courts and (b) fence barriers. 

 

6) Not enough space for tennis court rotation shelters. 

 

7) Covered shelter not big enough for all activities (present shelter size accommodates tennis, bocce, 

shuffleboard, and or resident entertainment activities). 

 

Ill-timed: 

 

1) With current and future homeowner fee increases being what they are, funds are better utilized elsewhere. 

 

 

Please contact me if you need to, and I do plan attending the variance request hearing on 8/17. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Donald T. Glenn, Jr. 
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